
Water Testing 
Further to the request that the water in the well in Llangennith be tested, the Council has 

now received a reply from C&C Swansea which stated that springs/wells used for human 

consumption are classed as private water supplies.  In this situation the local authority is 

responsible for assessing and sampling certain private water supplies.  They have to charge 

and someone has to act as the controller of the supply.  The well may be better classed as a 

natural watercourse rather than a drinking supply, which would only be monitored if there 

was a pollution incident.   In this situation, C&C Swansea do not feel it would be 

worthwhile taking a spot sample as a natural watercourse will usually show the presence 

of bacteria and the water quality will fluctuate with the weather conditions. 

 

Coast Path at Cwm Ivy 

C&C Swansea continue to try to resolve the issue of the coast path.  They are currently 

consulting on a scheme for a suspension bridge.  The span of the bridge would be 30m  

metres, which would allow for a further expansion of the breach in the seawall.  It is 

recognised that such a large structure would have an impact on the local landscape.  

However, they suggest it is a graceful design and would form an attraction in itself, 

enabling the public to better appreciate the salt marsh.  It would be no more visually 

intrusive than other structures which have recently been constructed nearby. 

 

Vacancy on Council 
There are still two vacancies on the Community Council.   The Council is sure that there 

are two people out there who are willing to fill these vacancies - the Council only meets 11 

times a year.  This could be your chance to give something back to the community, in 

which you live, to ensure that it remains the place where you want to stay. 

Please contact the Clerk, Margaret Waymark, as above to ask for more details, to have a 

chat or to volunteer.   We hope that these vacancies can be filled soon.  Please help us! 

 

Next meeting 5 July 2017 at Gordon Room, Burry Green at 7.30. 

       Margaret Waymark 

 


